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Remarks 

I would like to start by thanking the President and all members of the Security Council for the 

invitation to brief on PBC’s continued engagement in support of peacebuilding and sustaining 

peace in the Sahel region, and would like to take this opportunity to extend condolences to the 

Mission and people of Mali on the recent passing of former President Amadou Toumani Toure.   

 The PBC has been a steadfast partner of the countries of the Sahel region in support of their 

nationally-led peacebuilding efforts, which include efforts to tackle humanitarian and security 

challenges while at the same time promoting longer term development, with due recognition 

for the increasingly important role played by women and youth.  

 While some progress has been made in recent years in the Sahel region, including in the fight 

against terrorism, serious challenges remain, including a deteriorating security and 

humanitarian situations in some parts of the region, rising levels of displacement, social and 

economic inequalities, environmental degradation, and cross-border risks including illegal 

armed and terrorism groups, trafficking in small arms and light weapons and drugs, rising 

tensions between pastoralists and farmers related to transhumance, high levels of youth 

unemployment, adverse effects of climate change, low levels of gender equality, and recently 

reported unprecedented peaks of food insecurity. Many of these challenges have been 

exacerbated by the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. Much remains to be done to stabilize 

the situation and enhance development prospects. The PBC recognizes that for peacebuilding 

activities to be truly sustainable, all human rights violations and abuses must be fully 

investigated, and those responsible held accountable. 

 In addition, despite their key role as economic actors, women in the Sahel continue to face 

discrimination and encounter severe constraints in accessing the resources they need to be key 

agents of change, such as land, information, finance, infrastructure technology and markets. 

They also suffer from sexual and gender-based violence, which is widespread in the region.  



2 
 

 The PBC has listened carefully to the needs and recommendations of women peacebuilders 

and business leaders from the region.  Ms. Aïchatou Cissé, the Regional Coordinator of the G5 




